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       May 23, 2025 
 
 
 
Ryan Thurber, Selectboard Chair 
Woodford, c/o Town Clerk 
1391 VT Route 9 
Woodford, VT  05201-9410 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Thurber, 
 
    The VTrans Mapping Section has not signed the 2025 Certificate of Highway Mileage for the Town 
of Woodford as the addition of the roads listed in Part II are not being accepted at this time.  We know 
the Town wants to include in the legal trail mileage the following roads: 
 
 Dunville Hollow Road 

City Stream Road 
Little Pond Road (Hager Hollow Road) 
Water’s Hill Road (Birch Hill Road) 

 Glastenbury Road (Bolles Brook Road)  
 Pine Valley Road  
 Bickford Hollow Road 
 
    There are still a series of questions that I have regarding these roads and documentation.  The 
meeting that we had in March of 2019 was helpful to get additional insight on the roads listed above 
and to share what is needed by VTrans to accept these roads as highways.  I provided a letter to the 
Selectboard following that meeting with a series of questions and a request for documentation.  
Please find attached a copy of this letter from May 21st, 2019.   At this point, I haven’t received any 
further information from the Town, so am unable to accept any of the roads on the list as highways or 
trails at this time. 
 
      This does not preclude the Town’s ability to add these roads as highways or trails in the future, 
provided information regarding their legal establishment is provided to VTrans.  Please see the 
attached letter for more details on what is needed and some of the open questions.  
 
      Please feel free to contact me with any questions or comments related to this letter, or mapping in 
general.   
 
 



Sincerely, 
 

 
Johnathan Croft 
VTrans Mapping Section 

JFC/jfc 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Matthew Arancio, VTrans Planning Coordinator 

Jim Henderson, Bennington County Regional Commission 
 



Received 
2/18/2025

VTrans Mapping Section

Added "X" for 
no changes, 
P. DeAndrea, 
VTrans 
5/23/2025



Meeting Location: Woodford Town Hall

1. Call Meeting to Order

Minutes:
Ryan called the meeting to order at 7:10pm.

2. Public Comments

Minutes:
There were no public comments.

3. Approval of December's Minutes

Minutes:
Motion made by Ryan to approve December's minutes as posted and presented, 2nd by Wayne.
There being to further discussion; all were in favor, Motion Carries.

4. Treasurer’s Report

Minutes:
Gail stated that there were discrepancies from last month's outstanding bill and this month's
warrants.. Reimbursement payment for $95.87 was not on last month's outstanding bills but is on
this month's warrant. Also, the mileage payment for $29.80 on last month's outstanding bills was
incorrect and is corrected to $26.80 on this month's warrant (attached).

a. Outstanding Bills

Minutes:
Gail presented the Outstanding Bills for January.
Motion made by Ryan to approve the Outstanding Bills for $3,456.67 as presented
(attached), 2nd by Wayne. There being no further discussion; all were in favor, Motion
Carries.

b. Warrants

Minutes:
Gail presented this month's Warrants.
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Motion made by Ryan to approve Payroll Warrant PR-12 for $8184.90 as presented
(attached), 2nd by Steve. All abstained where appropriate. There being no further
discussion; all were in favor, Motion Carries.
Motion made by Ryan to approve General Warrant AP-12 for $4,922.34 as presented
(attached), 2nd by Wayne. Steve abstained where appropriate. There being no further
discussion; all were in favor, Motion Carries.
Motion made by Ryan to approve Tax Warrant TX-12 for $148,866.16 as presented
(attached), 2nd by Steve. It was noted that the large amount was due to tax payments to
MAUHS and the Southwest Elementary School . There being no further discussion; all were
in favor, Motion Carries.

5. Final Budget Review

Minutes:
The board reviewed and adjusted the budget line items as needed and agreed upon. Once all the
changes were completed, the final general budget and highway budget were presented for
approval.
Motion made by Ryan to approve the proposed Town's General Budget for $159,262.00 as
previously discussed (attached), 2nd by Wayne. This amount does not include $23,675.00 for
appropriations the voters will be approving from the floor at Town Meeting on Monday March 3,
2025.
Motion made by Steve to approve the proposed Town's Highway Budget for $40,000.00 as
previously discussed (attached), 2nd by Wayne. There being no further discussion; all were in
favor, Motion Carries.

6. Certificate of Highway Miles

Minutes:
Susan presented the Certificate of Highway Mileage received from the VT. Agency of
Transportation. The board, as they have been doing for several years, added the roads the Town
claims ownership of but has not received approval from the State (attached).

7. Other Business
a. Town Meeting Warning

Minutes:
Susan presented the Annual Town Meeting Warning for discussion and possible changes.
A suggestion to change the time of the meeting to an earlier time was made. Given the fact
that attendance has declined and the current time of 7:30pm may no longer be convenient
to voters, the board agreed to change the meeting time to 6:00pm. Also discussed was the
tax due date. It was agreed that the tax due date will be the last Saturday in September
(September 27, 2025). Tax payments must be physically received by noon on that date to
be considered as on time and not delinquent.

b. Ethics Commission

Minutes:
Susan explained to the board that the VT. State Ethics Commission is requesting the name
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of the person the board has appointed as the Town's Ethics Liaison as per Act 171 that
went into effect on January 1, 2025. The board agreed that, since it has been extremely
difficult to get people involved in Town Government, the response to the Ethics Commission
would be that no one is interested in accepting this position at this time. However, the
position will continue to be available to anyone who may be interested in the future.

c. Dog Fees

Minutes:
Susan informed the board that the State has increased the dog registration fees by $2.00.
This $2.00 increase is for the portion of the registration fee that goes to the State. As of Jan
1, 2025 the cost for a dog registration is $11.00 & $13.00.

d. Equalization Study

Minutes:
The board reviewed the Equalization Study results received from the Dept. of Taxes. The
Common Level of Appraisal (CLA) dropped to 74.06%. This is a significant change and will
very likely result in a reappraisal order from the State.

8. Executive Session (if necessary)

Minutes:
No executive session was needed.

9. Adjournment

Minutes:
Motion made by Ryan to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Wayne. There being no further discussion;
all were in favor, Motion Carries.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm.
NEXT MEETING will be Wednesday February 19, 2025 at 7:00pm.

Contact: Susan Wright (woodfordvt@comcast.net 802-442-4895) | Minutes published on 01/20/2025, adopted on
02/19/2025
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